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MEMO  





TO: 	Members of Senate Committee on Environment


Members of Senate Committee  on Transportation, Tourism, Forestry, and Natural Resources


FROM:  	Eric Uram, Conservation Chair -- John Muir Chapter Sierra Club  


SUBJECT: 	John Muir Chapter Sierra Club testimony SB 6 and SB 47 – Wild Rivers Bills 


DATE: 	February 19, 2009





As the first state to recognize the high value of protecting free-flowing waters, Wisconsin’s Wild Rivers provide critical habitat, unique recreational opportunities, and high aesthetic values for residents and visitors to those areas of the state. With only three streams on this list, Wisconsin needs to move forward on identifying and designating additional streams for the benefit of future generations.  





The John Muir Chapter Sierra Club supports SB 47 and SB 6 efforts to expand Wisconsin’s protections for near-pristine, free-flowing waters.  All proposed stream segments would receive special designation and treatment under this bill once passed.  This treatment would seek to keep these waters in their current or enhanced conditions.  For this, future generations will thank us.  Both SB 6 and SB 47 protect additional stream segments along with the already designated Pine and Popple Rivers in Florence and Forest Counties and the Pike River in Marinette County.  SB 47 gives segments of the Totogatic River special designation and protections.  On top of protecting high-quality stream segments in the Chequamegon and Nicolet National Forest, SB 6 would also designate sections of the Brunsweiler River as the Martin Hanson Wild River to honor his legacy as one of Wisconsin’s great conservation leaders.  


 


In addition to the Martin Hanson Wild River segment, JMC Sierra Club supports naming additional river stretches throughout the state for the Wisconsin Conservation Hall of Fame members to honor their efforts and give additional recognition to their legacy.  The Wild Rivers program should not be put on a shelf and dusted off every forty years.  It should be used to ensure stream stretches of special quality are preserved for future generations due to their existence, their contribution to Wisconsin’s high-quality wild places, and their ability to provide critical habitat, unique recreational opportunities, and high aesthetic value.





							








